
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council MEETING DATE: June 1, 2021 

FROM: Michael Daniels, AICP, Planning & Zoning Director 

SUBJECT: Modification of Professional Services Agreement between Geographic Technologies 

Group (GTG) and the City of Green Cove Springs to develop a comprehensive online 

mapping system   Michael Daniels  
 

BACKGROUND 

On February 16, 2021, the City entered into a Professional Services Agreement with GTG to develop a 

comprehensive online mapping system.   As staff has worked with GTG on this project, the scope has 

been modified to include a 3D component. GTG will generate building footprints from aerial imagery, 

assign height estimates using Lidar for reference, and clean up the building representations within the 

Central Business District. As a result, an amendment to the original professional services agreement has 

been submitted. Services for the creation of the 3D Component shall be paid for out of the Technical 

Assistance Grant.  The modified Professional Services Agreement and Scope of Work have been included 

within the Council Packet.  Additional Attachments include the existing, revised and proposed amendment 

to the Grant Agreement between the City and the State Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) and 

the proposed amendment to the Professional Services Agreement.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The funds for this project ($40,000) have been awarded to the City by the Florida Department of Economic 

Opportunity (DEO) as part of the Community Planning Technical Assistance Grant, Agreement #P0402 

(attached). 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends approval of the modification of the GTG Professional Services Agreement. 
 


